October 4, 2006

Denny Salisbury, P.E., P.S.

Pike County Engineer

502 South Pike Street

Waverly, Ohio 45690

Re:  Pike County – Safety improvements at the intersection of State Route 32 & 220/Germany Road

Dear Mr. Salisbury:

We have applied for safety funding to make improvements at the referenced intersection to alleviate the accidents that are occurring at the intersection. The project has been approved for funding. You are correct that part of the improvement will either restrict State Route 220 access to State Route 32 or eliminate it at its existing location. We are still performing analysis to make the final determination. However, the existing State Route 220 traffic will be officially routed to another intersection by utilizing Schuster Road. As you are aware, Schuster Road will be upgraded to accommodate the additional State Route 220 traffic. As a result there will be very little traffic remaining on the portion of State Route 220 that will have a change in access to State Route 32. The remaining traffic along this portion of State Route 220 will be local traffic. There are very few residences on this portion of State Route 220. Therefore, the potential increase in traffic on Tipton Lane will be very minimal and it will be minimized further if it is determined a partial access will remain at the existing State Route 32 & 220 intersection.   For this reason, we will be unable to perform improvements to Tipton Lane as requested.
Thank you for addressing your concern to us and for allowing us the opportunity to respond to these concerns.

Respectfully,

Harry A. Fry

District Deputy Director

c: T. Long, S. Jenkins, file

